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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

In light of the ruling by CCMS in relation to the development proposal, we are seeking to move forward and develop our school. We are reviewing current provisions within the school and taking our first steps towards a brighter future for St. Mary’s. We ask you to please support the school as we move forward.
Our sports coaching will continue as usual this week, with Gymnastics for all on Thursday and P1-4 will receive Fundamentals coaching on Tuesday whilst our P5 -7 pupils attend swimming lessons. 

‘Coding Club’ will commence on Tuesday at 3:15 – 4:15 for Primary 4 -7 pupils at a cost of £1 per week. There are still a couple of places remaining so please contact the school if you wish to book a place for your child.

In response to the high levels of interest in both Breakfast Club and After-School Club, I am delighted to announce that we will commence both next week. 

Breakfast Club will be 8:30 – 9:00, with cereal, toast and drinks provided at a cost of £2 daily. This will be supervised by Mrs Keown.

After-School club will be 2:00 – 3:15 at a cost of £2 daily and will be supervised by Mrs Mc Grenaghan. Both provisions will be reviewed at Christmas to ensure that they are still viable.

There will be a special Foundation Stage assembly for parents & family Friday 23rd October at 10am. ALL parents and families are welcome to attend.
I want to encourage our pupils to join the parish choir. Practice will be before Mass on Sunday.

Most of the Child Protection slips and parent questionnaires on whole-school issues have been returned to school- thank you for this. We ask that any remaining slips or questionnaires are returned to school by tomorrow Tuesday to allow for analysis.
You are welcome to take a copy of any of our school policies from our new ‘Policy Box’ at the front door. These should enable you to understand our rationale and procedures in many of the core areas. These will also be available to download from our website in the next month.

We are currently trialling ‘Mathletics’ for all pupils in school. This is an online programme which allows them to practice their Numeracy skills both at home and in school. The login details are inside your child’s reading record book and we ask that they use it at least twice weekly, for 10- 15 minutes per session. If we feel that it is useful, we will look to invest in it for our children.

The PTFA would like to invite you and your family to a Halloween fancy dress disco on Tuesday 27th October, 7:00 – 8:30pm. Tea will be served for parents during this.

We also would like you to mark our “Santa Saturday” in your diary- it will take place on Saturday 12th December at 10am – 12 noon. 

This week in school we will be talking to the children about staying safe and happy in school and speaking to Mrs Trotter (Designated Child Protection teacher) or Mrs Keown (Deputy Designated Child Protection teacher). Please discuss this with your child so that they know that there will always be somebody that they can talk to if they are worried, upset or afraid. 
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OUR success is doing OUR best!

